AT THE PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 p.m.

on Monday the 16th day of June, 2014

Present


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman



George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman



Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Paul I. Ruggiero, Councilman

Also Present

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



James Osborne, Town Engineer



Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk



Brenda Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk
      Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

Assessor John Venezia led the pledge.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE

4. CHANGES TO AGENDA
There were no changes made to the Agenda.

5. APPROVAL OF AUDIT
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the audit in the amount                     of $227,910.48 for vouchers: 142526 to 142695.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman     Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


6.   DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS


      Michael Clancy, Chief of Police, reported the following:
    
-  Active shooting and firearms training will be completed in June.  The cost of                         
   the training is being reimbursed to the general fund thru Homeland Security.

-  Traffic stops arrests are up 11%, traffic initiatives increased 35% and crime is             
   
   down 6-7% in May.

-  Detectives conducted an alcohol sting and within a 2 hour period four (4) clerks            
   
   were arrested with forty (40) establishments being checked.  

-  A new canine was delivered to the Town on Thursday, June 12, 2014.  Thank you                
   to all residents and businesses who contributed. 
      Todd Depew, Highway Superintendent, reported the following:

-  Town Highway has completed reclaiming Fletcher Drive, Fletcher Drive North,               
  
   Upper Drive, Center Road, Park Avenue and Garden Street.

-  Completed Micro sealing on upper Chestnut Lane and lower Chestnut Lane and                  
   900 feet on Meadow Hill Road.

-  The brush and leaf bins have been turned to allow for more parking off our main            
  
   road and can hold up to three (3) vehicles at one (1) time.


-  Curbing at the intersection of Route 52 and Old South Plank Rd. have been completed.

-  Driveway aprons and swales on Fletcher Drive are complete and are currently working 
  
   in Krolls doing the same.


-  Stickers for residents who utilize our brush and leaf bins have been received.

      John Venezia, Assessor, reported the following:

-  The Assessor’s office is in the process of negotiating two (2) properties.

-  Final Assessor’s roll will be completed by July 1, 2014.
      John Platt, Commissioner of Public Works, reported the following:

-  Read meters on June 16, 2014 and will replace when accessible.


-  Located approximately 1,350 fire hydrants with GPS locator.


-  Located sewer man holes with GPS locator.


-  The spring fire hydrant flushing is completed.


-  Finished removing graffiti off of the Meadow Hill pump station.


-  Inspections will continue, repair hydrants and locate water lines etc.


-  Start-up of maganese filtration plant and pressure reducing station.
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      James Osborne, Town Engineer, reported the following:

-  Start-up of the maganese filtration plant.

-  Discovered rock at the higher elevation at Mill House Road.  This is creating                
  
   problems that the Town didn’t expect.  There is one (1) last option to explore.                
  
   Mr. Osborne would like to keep in house. 

-  Delaware Aqueduct started (Lattintown and Holmes Road).

-  Chadwick Lake is biologically active.

7.   UNSAFE BUILDING: Continuation of Discussion 156 Brewer Rd. 

Owner Gerald Hokanson did not attend the meeting and Building Inspector Tom 
Dubetsky could not be here tonight.  The Board stated that if the barn is not taken             
down by the next meeting scheduled on Monday, July 7, 2014, the Town will take                 
it down as sufficient notice was given.  

     No MOTION was made 
8.   RECREATION

A.  Hiring of Lifeguard

      Commissioner of Parks & Recreation and Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 
      approval to hire Jaclin O’Malley to the position of seasonal Lifeguard at the rate of 
      $10.00/hour with a start date of June 19, 2014 until September 3, 2014.  The funds               

      are available in appropriation code 7140-0100.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the hiring of Jaclin O’Malley            to the position of seasonal Lifeguard at the rate of $10.00/hour.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman             Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


B.  Parkland Trust Fund Transfer 

 
Commissioner of Parks & Recreation and Conservation Robert Petrillo requests 

      approval to transfer funds from the Parkland Trust Fund to the Capital Project Fund              
in the amount of $632.00.  The amount will cover the remaining balance due to Maser 
Consulting P.A. for the bathroom facilities project at Chadwick Lake Park.  The project 
exceeded the original cost due to Board of Health regulations.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the transfer funds from                 the Parkland Trust Fund to the Capital Project Fund in the amount of $632.00.              The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman             Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the transfer funds from                 the Parkland Trust Fund to the Capital Project Fund in the amount of $632.00 if           not already covered.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman             Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.


Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.    ORANGE COUNTY CONSORTIUM
Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio is authorized to execute a     Cooperation Agreement Amendment between the Town and the County of                       Orange for the purpose of undertaking Community Development and Home                Programs pursuant to the Housing and Community Development Act of 1974,                 for the program year commending Federal Fiscal years 2015-2017 (and                     successive three (3) year qualification periods).

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve entering into                  Community Development and Affordable Housing Programs.  The Motion was             seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.      
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10.  WORKPLACE VIOLENCE PROGRAM 
The Town is committed to the safety and security of our employees.  All incidents                   of violence or threatening behavior will be responded to immediately.  This policy          will also put the Town in compliance with PESH (Public Employee Safety & Health).           

Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Gil Piaquadio will check the names of who    attended the course.

MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Workplace Violence Prevention program.  The Motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.  

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
11.  ZONING 
A.  Resolution of Referral of Local Law Amending Zoning Banks in IB
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, presented the following draft resolutions for consideration:

1.  Resolution Introducing and Providing for Referral of Local Law Amending Chapter   

     185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Provide for Banks as         

     a Permitted Principal Use Subject to Site Plan Review in the IB Zoning District for 

     Supplementary Regulations for Banks with Drive-thru Windows. 
2.  Resolution Scheduling a Public Hearing on a Local Law Amending Chapter   

     185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Provide for Banks          

     as a Permitted Principal Use Subject to Site Plan Review in the IB Zoning District         

     for Supplementary Regulations for Banks with Drive-thru Windows. 

3.  Resolution of Consent to the Town of Newburgh Planning Board Acting as SEQRA 

     Lead Agency for Action which Includes the Proposed Adoption of a Local Law 

     Amending Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh          

     to Provide for Banks as a Permitted Principal Use Subject to Site Plan Review in             

     the IB Zoning District for Supplementary Regulations for Banks with Drive-thru 

     Windows being considered on Petition for zoning Text Change of Old Little Britain 

     Road, LLC/Old Britain Group, LLC.
MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the draft Resolutions.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.  Resolution Ordering Public Hearing
The earliest a Public Hearing can take place is Monday, August 4, 2014.
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Public Hearing 

proposed date.   The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

C.  SEQA Resolution
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, informed the Board of the preceded application before Zoning Board change.  The Zoning Board will act as leader for the site plan           and petition zoning text changes.       
VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – no; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – no, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – no.

Motion defeated, 1 yes; 3 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

D.  SEQR Resolution of Designation and Determination ZBA Interpretation Fees      
   
The purpose of this local law is to reconcile a discrepancy between fees which provides 
for a fee for interpretation applications to the Zoning Board of Appeals and the Zoning 
Code, which provides that no fee shall be required for interpretation applications and to 
clarify that applications and requests by an official, board or agency of The Town are not 
subject to a fee.  Mark Taylor stated that the first action is to determine if this Zoning 
doesn’t have an effect on the environment.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Designation            and Determination ZBA Interpretation Fees.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

      
Motion approved, 3 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

E.  Resolution of Adoption ZBA Interpretation Fees

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, presented the following proposed, draft Resolutions:
1.  Resolution of SEQR Designation and Determination: Adoption of a Proposed               

     Local Law Amending Section 185-55 Entitled “Procedures; Construal of provisions; 

     Conflict with state law” of Article VIII Entitled “Board of Appeals” of Chapter 185 

     entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Fees for Interpretation 

     Applications.

2.  Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 6 of 2014 Amending Section 185-55 Entitled 

     “Procedures; Construal of provisions; Conflict with state law” of Article VIII Entitled 

     “Board of Appeals” of Chapter 185 entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of 

      Newburgh: Fees for Interpretation Applications.

     The Negative Declaration will be forwarded under separate cover.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the proposed, draft Resolutions.    

The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 3 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.      
12.   PERSONNEL 

 A.  Resolution for Retirement Board
 The Town Board authorizes Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio to prepare,  

 execute and file an application for pension waiver pursuant to Section 211 of the New   

 York State Retirement and Social Security Law for John Platt for the position of 
 Commissioner of Public Works.  

 MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution authorizing  

 execution of application for pension waiver pursuant to Section 211 of the NYS  

 Retirement and Social Security Law for John Platt.  The Motion was seconded                    

 by Councilwoman Greene.  

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

 Ruggiero – yes; Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.
 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.  Resolution for Elected Officials
The Town establishes the following standard work days (Minimum 6 Hours/Day,         Maximum 8 Hours/Day) for the following titles: Councilman, Receiver of Taxes                         and Town Clerk, and will report the officials to the New York State and Local                Retirement System based on time keeping system records or their record of                 activities.    

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Standard Work                

Day and Reporting Resolution for Elected and Appointed Officials.  The Motion 
was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

13.  FIRE INSPECTIONS
       D-Ben Security Systems, Inc. conducted a yearly fire inspection which covered the                   
 following equipment: Fire Alarm Control Panel, Power Supplies, Magnetic Door 


 Holders, Smoke Detectors, Heat Detectors, Pull Stations, Horn/Strobes, Strobes,                  
 and Interface Equipment.  This is a two (2) year contract with no price increase              
 
 for two (2) years and no taxes included.  The total sum of $2,615.00 should be                
 
 funded by a Maintenance account from the appropriate Departments below.
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Code Enforcement


$250.00



Town Hall



$350.00



Animal Control



$210.00



Highway Garage (2)


$195.00



Police Department


$225.00



House on Mill St.


$185.00



Tap Site 



$205.00



Filter Plant



$430.00



Fleet Maintenance


$185.00



Justice Court



$380.00





Total:
          $2,615.00
 MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve $2,615.00 for the fire   

 inspections completed by D-Ben Security Systems, Inc.  The Motion was seconded                  

 by Councilwoman Greene.

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

 Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
14.   COURT: Bail Money
        Ronald Clum, Town Accountant, included a list of Unclaimed Exonerated Bail accounts 
 
 (T-89) that are over six (6) years old.  Justice Court tried to locate the persons that 
 
 posted bail before the funds were turned over to the Accounting Department.  These 
  
 funds are still unclaimed six (6) years later.  The bail becomes the property of the 
 
 municipality and will be recorded as miscellaneous revenue in the amount of $1,648.00  

  MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the transfer of $1,648.00             

  to the general fund.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

  Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
15.   WORKMEN’S COMP AUDIT

        The Workers’ Compensation Consulting Agreement between the Town and Hushion 
 
  Consulting Services, Inc. is effective June 10, 2014.  Hushion Consulting Services, Inc. 
 
  will negotiate with all insurance companies or other parties to secure any refunds, 
 
  credits or reduced charges on all policy years in question.  The Town agrees to pay 
  
  Hushion Consulting Services, Inc. 33% of the total amount determined by the insurance 
  
  carrier or Workers Compensation Board to have been overcharged, for the periods            
  and policies in question that have already been finalized and paid.

  Mark Taylor will review The Workers’ Compensation Consulting Agreement.
 MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Consulting Agreement            

 with Hushion Consulting Services, Inc. subject to Mr. Taylor’s agreement on the    

 contract.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

 Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
16.   ENGINEERING: Resolution re: Water System Capital Improvements


  The Town is undertaking a project described as the 2014 Water System Capital 
  
   
  Improvement Project of the Consolidated Water District which encompasses the 
 
  approval, funding and construction of painting and improvements of the Stewart             
 
  Airport Water Storage Tank, a water main extension on Fletcher Drive and related             
  pump station improvements, the replacement of the Chadwick Lake Water Filtration 
 
  Plant’s roof and the replacement of water meters at customer locations.  The Town            
  has caused an Environmental Assessment Form (“EAF”) to be prepared for the 
  
  
  proposed Action.  The Action is subject to SEQR and is a Type I Action.  The           
  
  following are involved agencies for the Action:



Orange County Department of Health




New York State Department of Transportation




Port Authority of New York & New Jersey
  MOTION was made by Councilman Ruggiero to approve the Resolution re: Water     

  System Capital Improvements.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman    

  Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

        Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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17.   ANNOUNCEMENTS


  Councilman Woolsey

  Community Day spaces are still available for the July 3rd celebration.  If you are 
 
  
  interested in renting a space, check with the Recreation Department.  Festivities                   
  will begin at 6:00 pm with the Fireworks around 9:30 pm.  All fireworks are paid                      
  for by donated money.

  Councilwoman Greene


  The Middlehope Fire Company will hold a Bazaar from June 18th thru June 21st  
  
  
  and will be held at the field off of  Route 9W.

  Town Clerk Zarutskie


  Our Town Board and Workshop meetings will now be on a summer schedule.               
 
  Mr. Zarutskie asked that the local newspapers please report the new schedule as                 
  follows:



Town Board Meetings (Mondays):  
7/07, 8/04, 9/15




Workshop Meetings (Wednesdays):
7/23, 8/20, 9/03

18.   PUBLIC COMMENTS


 1.   Michael Henry Tadry, Leptondale, addressed his concerns regarding a 

  
       dangerous section of Highway Route 32 North bound from Mill Street and                   
       Rt. 32 South from East Road down to Mill Street.  This short section of passing         

              lane in both directions have involved several deaths and approximately 100 
    
    
       accidents over the past twenty (20) years.  Mr. Tadry’s daughter Alana Michele 

       Tadry was killed in a serious auto accident on November 19, 2012 involving a 

       passing head on crash; speed was a factor as was reckless driving.  This short 
    
       section of highway from both ends has blind turns approaching the passing zone     
   
       and with the population increase of the past twenty (20) years has made this              
 
       once rural highway very unsafe.  Mr. Tadry’s goal is to get this section of highway 
 
       double striped with no passing signs as soon as possible.  This action will result                   
       in a safer highway, less accidents, ease the burden on local Police, Fire Dept.                 
       and Ambulance Corps. calls.  

       Mr. Tadry also addressed his concerns regarding the section of Town from                 
       Chapel Road to Rock Cut Road regarding several passing zones with blind                 
       hills approaching in both directions.  This stretch of highway results in death                  
       and major accidents by Lakeside Road and Leptondale Market.  Miss Cindy’s 
  
       Daycare, Leptondale Greenhouses, Leptondale Market; Good Looks Barber Shop, 
   
       Leptondale Wine and Liquor Store have all supported an effort to get this section              
       of Highway 
double striped to prevent unnecessary risk of passing and accidents.  
  
       The speed limit stays at 55 MPH and the No Passing signs will prevent future 
    
       incidents in this business section of Town.

       The Board supports Mr. Tadry’s request 100% and will send a recommendation         

       letter to Senator Larkin since both of these roads are State highways.  

  2.  Michelle Clancy, Gardnertown, expressed concern regarding properties that haven’t     

       been kept up.   Ms. Clancy made a former request with the Code Compliance 
       department regarding overgrown weeds, plywood placed on the side of a fence,               
       and multiple bags  in the yards at Stanton Drive and East on Gardnertown (the Old 
       Fowler Farm).  Michelle’s question to the Town Board, “Does the Town step in to                

       do something if the Bank doesn’t do anything and the tax bill has been paid?” 
       Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, will find out if Code Compliance needs an 
       assigned complaint before they can act on these properties. 

19.   POSSIBILITY OF EXECUTIVE SESSION: Hickory Shadow / Rocky Heights

  MOTION to go into executive session for the sole purpose of discussing potential       

  Litigation (Hickory Shadow and Rocky Heights) made by Councilwoman Greene                 

  at 8:02 p.m., seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

  Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

 
  Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

  MOTION to end executive session made by Councilwoman Greene at 8:58 p.m.,   

  seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

  VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

  Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

 
  Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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 Acting Supervisor Piaquadio stated that no action was taken during the executive


 session but action is anticipated now.

 MOTION to authorize the Deputy Supervisor to sign a release in the sum of                

 $203,015.00 from Arch Insurance Company, and release and return of issued  

 performance bonds.  Motion made by Councilman Ruggiero and seconded by  

 Councilwoman Greene.
 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

 Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

 
 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

 MOTION to adjourn was made by Councilwoman Greene at 9:02 p.m., seconded           

 by Councilman Woolsey.

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

 Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

 
 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
20.   ADJOURNMENT

 MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn the regular Town Board    

 meeting at 8:02 pm.  The Motion was seconded by Councilman Ruggiero.

 VOTE: Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman   

 Ruggiero – yes, Deputy Supervisor and Councilman Piaquadio – yes.

 Motion approved, 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.



 Meeting adjourned at 9:02 pm.





Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________  by   ______________​​​______________​​​__​​____

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
      Brenda J. Milkovich, Deputy Town Clerk  
BJM – 6/19/14

